
 

 
 

 

307 SOUTH MARKET STREET, P.O. BOX P                                 DANVILLE, OHIO 43014-0616 
SECOND SUNDAY OF LENT – MARCH 12, 2017 

 

FATHER MARK HAMMOND, PASTOR 
FR. VINCE NGUYEN, Parochial Vicar 
Deacon Tim Birie 
Father Homer Blubaugh, retired 
Thomas Harrmann, Director of Religious Ed. 
Betty Hoffman, Secretary 
Sandy Mickley, Bookkeeper 
Donald Hawk, Parish Council President 
Sacramental Emergencies – 398-6285 
Website www.stlukedanvilleoh.org  
Parish E-mail address stluke@ecr.net 
 

LITURGY OF THE MASS 
Saturday Evening:  5:00pm 
Sunday Morning: 10:00am 
Daily:  Tues. 8am,Wed. 11am, Thurs. 8am 
 

PARISH OFFICE HOURS 
Tuesday through Friday 9:30am to 4:30pm 
    

740-392-4711 ext. 1 @ St. Vincent de Paul Parish Office 
740-392-4711 ext. 7 
740-392-4711 ext. 2 
1-740-502-2679 
740-507-0029 (cell) 740-427-3099 (home) 
740-599-6362 (office) 844-695-4547 (office toll-free) 
740-599-6362 (office) 740-507-9569 (cell) 
740-599-6416 (home)  
 
SACRAMENTAL MINISTRY 
Sacrament of Reconciliation: Saturday  3:30-4:30pm   
     and by appointment 
Marriage:  Call Parish office or contact Father six months  
     before the wedding date; Instruction is required. 
Baptism:  Call Greg Henkel at 740-392-4711 ext. 5 or 
     gregmhenkel@gmail.com; instruction required. 
In Case of Sickness:  Call parish office if you are sick   
     or hospitalized; also, inform us about the sick or 
     aged who are unable to attend church. 
 

MISSION STATEMENT – We are St. Luke Church, people of God, created in the image and likeness of Christ, 
and committed to living our faith in the Roman Catholic tradition under the authority and direction of the Pope, 
Bishop and Pastor. 

As people baptized in Christ, gifted with many talents and rooted in strong families, we reach out and welcome 
all.  Our mission is to proclaim the good news, as a prayerful and caring community celebrating Christ’s presence 
in worship, sacraments, and service. 



Readings for March 12, 2017 
Second Sunday of Lent 

 
Readings for March 19, 2017 

Third Sunday of Lent 

First Reading: Genesis 12:1-4a 
Responsorial: Psalm 33:4-5, 18-19, 20,22 
Second Reading: 2 Timothy 1:8b-10 
Gospel: Matthew 17:1-9 
 
First Reading: Exodus 17:3-7 
Responsorial: Psalm 95:1-2, 6-7, 8-9 
Second Reading: Romans 5:1-2, 5-8 
Gospel: John 4:5-42  

 
       MARCH             MASS INTENTIONS        OFFERED BY       ALTAR SERVERS 

Saturday 11 5pm People of St. Luke  Laura Morris-Annika Adam 
Andrea Holland 

Sunday 12 10am Ralph Hedge Mark Hedge Carol Ann Durbin-Bronson Durbin 
Tuesday  14 8am Todd Mickley   
Wednesday 15 11am John Burkhart Joanna Mickley  
Thursday 16 8am Floyd & Sally Mickley Keith Mickley  
Saturday 18 5pm People of St. Luke  Rachel Mickley-Erin Mickley 
Sunday 19 10am Kathleen Cotton Joanna Mickley Joseph Hedge-Darian Warnock 
 

Mass Intentions for weekday Masses are welcome, as we have a very limited number.  Mass Stipends are $10. 
 

         Saint Luke is a member of the Knox-Licking Consortium with St. Vincent De Paul 
St. Vincent de Paul Website: www.st-vincentdepaul.org 
      Go to Quick Links at the bottom of the page for “Church Bulletin” 
St. Vincent Mass times:      
     Saturday at 4:30pm; Sunday at 8:00am, 10:00am, 11:30am 
     Monday, Tuesday at 12:15pm; Wednesday at 8:30am; Friday at 5:30pm 
     Liturgy of the Hours Thursday at 8:00am in Rectory Chapel  
 
Your Stewardship to God – March 4 & 5 
 $5,436.00 Weekly Offering, Thank you!    
 741.58 Black & Indian Missions 
 49.00 Catholic Times 
 55.00 Catholic Relief Services 
 20.00 Holy Land-5, Easter-10, Central/Eastern Europe-5 
 
Welcome to St. Luke Parish!  If you are new to the parish, please introduce yourself to Father Hammond or 
Father Vince and drop by the parish office at the west end of the Community Center to register.  You may also 
pick up a Family Registration form in the church from the table near the side entrance or in the vestibule, or one 
can be mailed to you upon request.  Just fill it out with your information and return it to the parish office.  If you 
are currently a member of another parish in the diocese, the diocese will transfer your membership to St. Luke’s. 
 
EUCHARISTIC ADORATION: Each Tuesday after 8:00 a.m. Mass through Wednesday with Benediction at 
10:45 a.m. followed by mass.  "Dominus Est" - IT IS THE LORD!  Come and experience this most intimate time 
with our Jesus truly present in His Body, Blood, Soul and Divinity. He's waiting for you! 
 
Prayers are requested for... Jeff Allison, Helen Austin, Donna Beckley, Gloria Bulwinkle, Bruce Campbell, 
Spencer Capelle, Jim Colopy, Rose Crawford, Theresa Crow, Nancy Damm, Jim Daniels, Deloris Delgado, Jim 
Denuit, Wendy Didinger, Roseanne Euman, Tom Gardner, Tom Gault, Jacob Hall, Joyce Hawk,  Liza 
Heffelfinger, Tripp Heffelfinger, John Kick, Kathy Kosman, Bailey Larrison, Drew Lawson, Larry McWilliams, 
Carol (Tom) Mickley, Barb Miller, Ben Miller, Joe Miller, Bernard Oberfield, Dave/Lorna Patton, Carol Roberts, 
Beth Sapp, Jackie Shackle, Jennifer Sichel, Father Snoke, John Staggs, Don Stanton, Shirley & Rodger Stoner, 
Laura Strouse, Linda Summerfelt, Dan Tomsho and closure of abortion clinics.  Please call the parish office 
when admitted to the hospital if you wish to have a visit. 



MINISTRIES              Ushers/Greeters        Lectors            Eucharistic Ministers 
Saturday  3/18 5pm George Durbin 

Keith/Eric Mickley 
Jaime Hilberg Laura Segraves-Mike Colopy 

Bob Blubaugh-Chris Dorsey-Mimi Durbin 
Sunday 3/19 10am Eric Winterhalter 

Joe Tapocsi 
Volunteer Amy Mickley-Cindy Adrian 

Mark Latorre-Colette Iverson-Abby Sapp 
Cantors: Saturday, March 18 at 5pm: Rochelle Adam 

    Sunday, March 19 at 10am: Rochelle Adam & Men’s Group 
Offertory Counter Team: March 19 – Dave/Mindy Rashley & Jean Lahmon 
 
After many years of serving St. Luke parish as the Parish School of Religion Coordinator, Tom Harrmann is 
planning to retire at the end of the school year.  Fr. Hammond is looking for a replacement who can work 
alongside Tom to help learn the position.  Anyone interested in this part-time employment is asked to contact Fr. 
Hammond at the parish office, 740-599-6362.  
 
Living Stations of the Cross – Good Friday, April 14th – We are in need of high school and junior high school 
students to help with the LIVING STATIONS on Good Friday this year.  We need two readers, a spot light 
operator and students to stand in a "freeze pose" for each of the stations.  We will require you to "practice" only 
from 4-8pm on Good Friday.  The Stations will be presented at 8:30.  We will feed you supper that evening.  If you 
can participate, contact Tom Harrmann, Joann Campanelli, or call the parish office. 
 
God has a plan for your marriage!   Whether you’ve discerned God calling you to try to achieve or postpone 
pregnancy, Natural Family Planning (NFP) can help you and your spouse live God’s plan for love and life, while 
strengthening your marriage relationship.  Consider learning NFP – attend a diocesan NFP Class Series at a 
location near you.  Register online at familylife.colsdioc.org or contact the Marriage and Family Life Office at 
614-241-2560 or familylife@colsdioc.org. 
 
Looking for a way to serve in 2017? Engaged couples in our diocese need your help! Volunteer to serve on the 
Diocesan Marriage Preparation Team as a speaker and presenter. Present virtues-based topics to engaged couples 
preparing for the Sacrament of Matrimony. If you are currently married, and have wisdom and experience to 
share, you already qualify! For more information, contact Kathleen Hall at khall@columbuscatholic.org or 614-
241-2560. 
 
All are invited to Bishop Campbell’s presentation, “God’s Creation, Our Common Home,” where he will 
reflect on the encyclical Laudato Si, which speaks of our relationship with God through creation.  He will discuss 
the social, environmental, and moral issues facing all creatures of God, and will speak about the great suffering 
caused by the opiate addiction crisis.  Join with Bishop in exploring, embracing, and acting on the true beauty and 
grandeur of God's gift to us!  Presentation will be held Monday, March 13, 7-9 p.m., St. Francis de Sales Parish, 
Newark.  All are invited to attend! 
 

Starting Point Spring Fundraising Banquet: YOU’RE INVITED! 
Thursday, April 6 or Friday, April 7 at Faith Baptist Church, 8764 Martinsburg Road, Mount Vernon 

 

The speaker is Founder and President of CELEBRATE KIDS, Dr. Kathy Koch--author and guest of Focus on the 
Family. She has an insightful, humorous, no-nonsense delivery that is sure to please.  
St. Luke Parish sponsors a table each night.  If you wish to sit at the St. Luke table, please call Marcia Durbin 
at 740-599-6459.  You may also RSVP by March 22 at KnoxStartingPoint.com/Get-Involved OR call Jamie at 
Starting Point (Mon.-Thurs.) 740-393-5074. 
 
The Vocation of Agriculture: To Till & Keep God’s Creation – Saturday, March 25, 10am-3pm at St. 
Joseph Parish Hall, 670 W. Main St, Plain City 43064: We invite you to a day of dialogue and prayer regarding 
the vocation of agriculture.  Join with other Catholics throughout Ohio as we explore the many blessings and 
challenges that face rural workers, rural parishes and rural communities.  Please join Sr. Christine Pratt, OSU, and 
leadership from the Ohio Catholic Rural Life Board, for a statewide dialogue.  Panelists from the fields of faith 
formation, agribusiness, environment, and public policy will join with Sr. Chris in this important dialogue.  If 
interested in attending, contact the diocesan Office for Social Concerns at 614-241-2540 or 
socmailbox@columbuscatholic.org.  



EVENTS OF THE COMING WEEK 
Sunday March 12 Turn clocks ahead for Daylight Savings Time 

6-7:30pm – Youth Group 
Monday March 13 6:30-8:15pm – Lenten Program “Forgiven” 
Tuesday March 14 Noon – Vocations Club, St. Leonard – Heath 
Wednesday March 15 

  
6:30-7:30pm – PSR, grades K-10 
7:30-9pm – PSR, grades 11-12 

Thursday March 16 Noon – ADAM Lenten Service & Luncheon at St. Luke 
  “I Am the Gate” – Andrew Angel, Chaplain for Hospice of Knox County 

Friday              March 17 5-7pm – Fish Fry 
7pm – Stations of the Cross 

Sunday March 19 4pm – PCCW Exercise by Ashley 
6-7:30pm – Youth Group 

 
The Lenten Program, “Forgiven” is being held Monday evenings in the Community Center.  We begin 
with a light Lenten meal at 6:30pm with the presentation beginning at 7pm.  Small group discussion follows 
the presentation with the evening ending at 8:15pm.  The first session was held March 6 and there are four 
more sessions, ending the week before holy week.  Soup and bread are need for March 20 and April 3; if you 
are willing to bring bread and soup in a crock pot to share, please call Marcia Durbin or the parish office.   
 
Knox/Licking Vocations Club will be meeting on Tuesday, March 14th at St. Leonard’s Church in Heath 
at noon.  Lunch will be provided followed by the speaker, Fr. John Reade. The cost of the lunch is $5.00.  
This money goes towards supporting and encouraging priests, seminarians and religious.  Please feel free to 
bring a friend for a nice afternoon.  Questions, call 366-6924.  Hope to see you on the 14th. 
 
CRS Rice Bowl: Pray together; give things up, or fast in solidarity with those who hunger; learn about our global 
community and challenges of hunger and poverty around the world; and give sacrificial donations to those in need.  
ENCOUNTER NUTRITION: We encounter Evelina in Zambia as she and other mothers in her community learn 
new ways to provide nutritious meals for their growing children and families.  How do we ensure that those who 
are hungry have not only food but true nourishment?  Visit crsricebowl.org for more.        
 

For Families: Looking for a great Family Life Activity?  Do the CRS Ricebowl Challenge!  Each day your 
family does a daily suggested activity in the CRS Rice Bowl Lenten calendar (included with the rice bowl), check 
that day’s completion box in the upper left hand corner.  At the end of Lent, add up the number of daily CRS Rice 
Bowl activities your family accomplished and write the total.  Complete the form at 
http://socialconcerns.colsdioc.org  and mail in by April 28.  Your family will be in a drawing for a fair trade 
basket!  This project is in partnership with the diocesan Office of Marriage and Family Life and the Office for 
Social Concerns.  Rice Bowls are at the church doors. 
 
Coffee with a Cop, Thursday, March 30, 1pm to 2pm at St. Luke Community Center.....Knox County 
Health Department's Safe Communities Coalition is sponsoring this program in the various communities in 
the county.  The purpose is for residents to "meet and greet" the local law officers.  St Luke's and Sanctuary 
Community Action are coordinating this community event.  We encourage all senior citizens to attend.  It 
will be immediately following the Thursday noon Lenten service and lunch. There is no cost--come and 
enjoy cookies and a beverage and visit with our local law enforcement. 
 
Lent 2017 – Give Up, Take Up, Lift Up! 
Want to strengthen your relationship with God and neighbor?  For resources, visit www.usccb.org/lent. 
“Lent is a new beginning, a path leading to the certain goal of Easter, Christ’s victory over death.  This 
season urgently calls us to conversion.  Christians are asked to return to God “with all their hearts” (Joel 
2:12), to refuse to settle for mediocrity and to grow in friendship with the Lord.  Jesus is the faithful friend 
who never abandons us.  Even when we sin, he patiently awaits our return; by that patient expectation, he 
shows us his readiness to forgive.” ~Pope Francis – From his Message for Lent 2017, “The Word is a gift.  
Other persons are a gift.” 


